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Top stories in this newsletter 

     XPERIENCE     FAC 

From Madam President 

G reetings Sorors, 

 Thus ends another year of great and wonderful 

Founders Day celebrations. The 48th North Carolina 

Area Founders Day East event hosted by our 

neighboring sister chapter, Fort Bragg Area Alumnae 

Chapter (FBAAC), ended our official celebrations. We had a 

wonderful time, despite the weather, which cooperated just 

enough for many of us to attend. I will have the registration 

packets for those sorors who were unable to attend at the next 

chapter meeting. 

If you did not join us Thursday, January 28, 2016, at the Cape 

Fear Regional Theater (CFRT) for the play The Wiz, you missed 

a treat! Every aspect of the play was awesome! The cast was 

very accommodating afterwards, taking pictures and 

fellowshipping with everyone. 

You may pick up your chapter stole at the February 13, 2016 

meeting, if you ordered one. The cost is $38.00. Those sorors 

who agreed to pay for the MLK Breakfast table, please be 

prepared to make your payment at this meeting, as well. That 

cost is $37.50. 

Please be reminded, Committee Chairs, that the date to submit 

your monthly reports to our recording secretary is the Tuesday 

preceding the E-Board meeting (third Tuesday). The email 

address to which to send it is fac.recordingsec@gmail.com. 

Those sorors who would like to submit info to share with our 

fellow sorors via this newsletter should use 

facwebupdates@gmail.com. 

As always, we are "Inspiring To Reclaim, 

The 

Vol. 1  Issue 10 



 
Jabberwock 

2016 

Jabberwock 

Scholarship Pageant   
Saturday, March 26, 2016 

5:00 pm 
J. W. Seabrook Auditorium 

Delta Academy 

  
The Delta Academy Dreamcatchers have received their new 
tee-shirts and had a chance to proudly wear them at our most 
recent event. We attended the January 27th performance of 
The Wiz.  Following the performance, we had the privilege 
and honor of being photographed with the cast on stage. As 
the girls said, "It was the BEST play and the GREATEST 
night, ever!" 

     Our January and February service project is a blanket drive. We are asking 
Sorors of FAC to donate No-Sew Fleece Tie Blanket Kits to us. We will put 
them together and donate them to the Child Advocacy Center. Please call So-
ror Awilda:(910) 779-2488, iMessage: 336-870-8291 or 
email: loveniecie54@gmail.com to arrange a time we can get them from you. 
Thank you, in advance for your support of this project. Please remember to 
donate a tie blanket kit to our Child Advocacy service project. You can 

reach me at:336-870-8291  
 

 

Publicity and Communications 
1) FAC committees please send a new email each time you 

submit an event to be added to the FAC Newsletter. 

 
2) We are close to finishing the directory. We plan to take 

finish the last of the pictures at the next chapter meeting. If 

you have not had your picture taken, please wear black. 

Adopt-A-Site 

The Adopt-A-Site will  clean up during the month of  

February.  We hope to see all of you there. Soror 

Bonnie McMillian 

Sorors please continue to keep your commitment to your Sweetheart. Remember you 

are an essential part of her team. 
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